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From: |
Sent: 30 April 2023 11:31

To: Planning

Subject: Re Planning application No 3/2023/0272

JoN

This email originated from outside Ribble Valley Borough Council. Do NOT click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and are sure the content within this email is safe.

Dear Mr Kilmartin

In principle I have no objection to the above development. However the refuse collection for residents who live on
Up Brooks is via a communial collection point as you enter on the left hand side of the road. The refuse collection
wagons do not empty individual bins from individual properties. | have in the past complained to the council that in
particular the general refuse bin is insufficient for the number of properties on Up Brooks as it is often overflowing.
Will there be an increase in either the capacity or frequency of collections as a result of an increase in the number of
properties should this development be agreed.

Also on the plans it shows 3 bins allocated to the new property plus at the entrance from Up Brooks to the property
it states bin collection ?7? is there to be a change as to how refuse is disposed off by the residents ie individual
collections??




